MINUTES - APRIL 22, 2025

The Gilpin Township Board of Supervisors held a special meeting for general purpose on Tuesday, April 22, 2025, at 5:00 PM in the township municipal building. Roll call was as follows: Kris Kulick - absent; Jeremy Smail - absent; Tina Thompson - present; Kevin Miller - present; Charles Stull - present; Tim Miller - absent; John Fontaine - present; Ted Long - absent; Sharon Long - present; SARPD - present.

The following people made declarations that they would be recording the meeting: Charles Stull and Josh Wright.

Sharon Long, Secretary Treasurer, presented a bills to be paid list. Charles Stull made a motion to pay the bills. Tina Thompsn seconded. Motion carried.

A discussion was held regarding what roads would be worked on this year for paving and tar and chip. Charles Stull made a motion for paving all of Forks Church. Tina Thompson seconded. Motion carried.

Charles Stull made a motion to seat coat all of Razz Road inclusing the Godfrey Road extension. Tina Thompson seconded. Motion carried.

Charles Stull made a motion to amend the agenda to discuss a letter. Kevin Miller seconded. Motion carried.

Kevin Miller made a motion to send a letter to all the individuals that came to the last meeting regarding Johnetta Road. This letter clarifies the findings that the board received. Charles Stull seconded. Motion carried.

VISITORS:

Sy of 267 Johnetta Road commented that the polictical parties in this country are at each other's throats except in Gilpin Township where both parties are against this board. She spoke about people running getting removed from the ballot for not following the rules.

Gary Hall of Sober Road spoke that he was the one that filed the petition against the two candidates that are running on the Republican ballot. He stated that it is nothing personal against anyone but everyone has to follow the same rules.

Rob Pastva of 127 Sportsman Road says that he hasn't seen any updates on the website regarding minutes, agendas or ordinances. Tina Thomspon, Chairman, stated that Sharon Long, Secretary Treasurer, will be updating those things.

Charlotte Teeters of 125 Shady Lane was glad that Tina Thompson and Kevin Miller went to look a the gate in question at the last meeting. Charles Stull wanted to clarify that there are two different gates in that area. The gate being questioned is on Upper Allegheny Drive.

Sy of 267 Johnetta Road asked for clarification on the gate if the PennDot map shows it as a township road. The board explained that the map may not be accurate and it was being

looked into.

With nothing further to discuss, Charles Stull made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Kevin Miller seconded. Motion carried. Meeting was adjourned at 5:29 PM.

Sharon Long Secretary Treasurer